[image: Stathern Primary School][image: Stathern Primary School]Dear parents, pupils and members of the community, welcome to our October newsletter. 
The children have settled in really well – especially all our new starters including both those in Reception Class and further up the school. Hopefully you have received the date for our Ethos and Vision Evening along with your feedback form – your contribution would be most welcomed in order to help shape the schools future. We have already begun working with the children to embed enterprise and increase the amount of outdoor learning that takes place within school in order to make our curriculum even more engaging and inspiring. We hope you will be able to join us for our Harvest Festival this Friday and thank you for your kind donations. We also look forward to updating you on your child’s progress and discussing how they have settled in to their new classes at next week’s Parent’s Evening. 
We would like to mention the success of our changes to the morning routine. We have found that allowing the children to come straight into school in the morning has allowed children to settle and engage with marking and feedback much more effectively. That said, we recognise that it is now not possible to speak to teachers in the morning. We want you to feel connected to the school and able to fully communicate with us and so would like to clarify how you can reach us. In a morning there will always be either myself or a member of staff available on the gate to address any small issues or pass on messages to teachers. If you require a conversation with the teacher then teachers will be there at the end of the day. However, larger issues should always be addressed by making an appointment with myself or the class teacher. Under no circumstances should parents walk straight through the school and into a classroom of children – permission should always be sought first. Thank you for your co-operation as we endeavour to maximise learning opportunities, maintain high levels of communication and keep our children safe. Mr Lee
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.Stathern Duathlon 
Thank you so much to James Wells and Cherry Underwood along with all those who competed and helped out at this year’s Duathlon. Part of the money raised will be used to improve the areas of physical activity and health and well-being in school through projects such as our new playground area.
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Clubs and Sports Update 
Having listened to some of your feedback we are trying to increase the variety of clubs across the school. Due to the kindness of staff volunteering to run afterschool clubs we have a good base of free clubs that is then supplemented by extra offers where they may be a charge such as music lessons or the writing club currently available.

Going forward, we will continue to strive for breadth and variety and ask the children about the clubs they would like to see in school - please feel free to contact us and add to this wish-list if you would like to. Staff will then facilitate the provision of these clubs if they feel they can.

Thank you to all those children who ran at the recent cross-country event at Prestwold Hall. Although this was a non-school event, children still represented the school and the village as individuals – well done to all who took on the challenge. 

We look forward to updating you on how our boys and girls football teams got on this week, next time.
Dates and Things to Remember:
· 2019/20 Prospective Parents Meeting – Thurs 4th Oct @ 6pm
· National Poetry Day – Fri 5th Oct
· Harvest Festival – Fri 5th Oct 9:15am @ St Guthlacs – All children, parents invited.
· Parents Evening – Wed 10th & Thurs 11th
· Last Day before Half term – Fri 12th Oct
· Ethos & Vision Evening – Thurs Nov 1st – All parents welcome
· Warning Zone – Mon 12th Nov – Yr5&6
· Great Fire of London Experience – Fri 16th Nov - Class 2
· Christmas Fair – Sat 1st Dec - 2-4pm (moved)
· Christmas Dinner – Thurs 13th Dec
· Nativity – Wed 19th Dec – 2pm & 5:30pm
· Celebration and Carol Assembly – 21st Dec 
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2019/20 Prospective Parents Meeting – Thurs 4th Oct – 6pm
For those parents with children due to start in the academic year 2019/20, there will be a Prospective Parents Meeting on Thursday 4th October at 6pm. Parents are also invited to make individual appointments to look round the school should they wish to. Please pass on this information to any other parents who may be interested but do not receive this newsletter.










































Governor Corner – by Clare Allen
Stathern Governors have had a busy and very exciting start to the new academic year. Already, we have come together to celebrate the many successes of last academic year and to prepare our plan for how we can support the whole school team with their plans for the year ahead. 

We have been involved in analysing the school performance data and asking questions to learn about the exciting developments that will take place as our school continues to evolve to meet the needs of our children in a relevant and engaging way.

We have welcomed Miss Widdowson as our new staff governor; although I think she was quite surprised to find that her first official duty was to run a leg in the ‘Guv’ners Duathlon Team’! 

We look forward to hearing your ideas for the school’s new motto, and hope to see as many of you as possible at the Ethos and Vision evening on 1st November.

Best wishes
Clare Allen 
Chair of Governors




Halloween Disco – Friday 26th October & FOSS
We hope you will be able to join us for our Halloween Disco where a spooky night full of fun, dancing and scary costumes is guaranteed!
FOSS are looking to recruit new members – at our first meeting of the year, we have decided to support the school through raising funds for new ICT resources.







New Staff and Midday Supervisor Position
We would like to welcome Mrs Ewa Woods and Mrs Jessica Congdon to the team who will be supporting us at lunchtimes. Mrs Congdon will also be working with us in a volunteer capacity as she looks to qualify as a Level 3 Teaching Assistant. 
We are still looking to recruit a new midday supervisor to work with us for any number of days up to 5 a week. If you are interested in the position or know someone who is then please contact the school or pass on our details.
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